
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 31 August 2006 

13. HAREWOOD ROAD – PEDESTRIAN ROAD CROSSING FACILITIES 
 
 The Board received information in regard to:  
 
  Concerns raised by Community Board members about the safety and convenience for 

pedestrians wishing to cross Harewood Road in the vicinity of Chapel Street and Sails Street. 
 
  A submission by the Aratupu Preschool and Nursery (in terms of the Chapel Street kerb and 

channel renewal project). 
 
  The process to conduct a thorough investigation to address these, and associated matters. 
 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 1. That a report be presented within three months (in line with the undertaking given) and that the 

brief for the review include the Board’s preference for a series of pedestrian crossings along 
this route for the purpose of addressing the pedestrian crossing safety issues as a matter of 
urgency. 

 
 2. That a forum be held for all elected members, as well as representatives from the Police, Road 

Safety Co-ordinating Committee, Land Transport New Zealand and Transit New Zealand, 
regarding the application of pedestrian crossing facilities throughout the city. 

 


